Allison Lavery

Croydon, Surrey

U.K. 

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

In response to the question, 'What are some of the concerns of Australians living overseas?' I feel you first need to look at why Australians go abroad in the first place.

For me, I was a newly graduated primary school teacher working on a casual basis. I knew this would not likely change in the near future, so looked at alternative options. I wanted teaching experience to make me more attractive to schools in Australia, and I wanted to travel. Coming to a country like England, which has a massive full-time teacher shortage, was the solution. I have been here for four years now, moving into a head of year, senior management and curriculum co-ordinators position. I would never have been able to move this quickly through the ranks or gain so much management experience in Australia.

I need to save money to buy a house when I return home. Due to  my travels I have saved very little here. I know the chance of full time work is probably still slim in Australia so my next stop is Japan. The money is good and my achievements in the UK education system are appreciated. I am going to be teaching in a prestigious British international school for the next two years.

My main concern when I return is that the work I have done overseas will not be recognised. I have done all of this to make myself a stronger candidate in the Australian job market. It is disgraceful however, that all my years abroad will mean nothing in Australia and I will be forced to start on a graduates salary. 

Australians overseas are extremely patriotic. They could be used to push tourism more. As there are so many coming over in the teaching industry, maybe the Australian tourist board should take a leaf out of Canada's book and provide the teachers with Australian parafanalia, such as pencils, stuffed toys, stickers, etc which would all be useful in class as prizes and would also cast a positive light over Australia and Australians. It couldn't hurt.

Anyway, don't let us over here be forgotten or give us the tall poppy treatment. Many young Aussies are well aware of how cut throat the job market back home is and how experience is needed to secure the position they want. Most of us over here want to buy homes when we come back and spend a lot of time saving up to do that. We haven't turned our backs on Australia, if anything, you realise just how good you have it when you move away.

Yours faithfully

Allison Lavery
